
It’s hard to believe that our National Encampment is almost here and we will 
actually be able to meet together in person again! It’s been a long season and a 
long, hard, cold year and a half. Many of us lost friends and family to 
COVID-19. Many spent months in isolation. It has been a historic time for 
most. I never would have imagined that I would spend two years as National 
President and not attend events and get to meet many of you. Thank goodness 
we had the technology to hold virtual encampments and meetings. They have 
been our saving grace to accomplish some of the work of the Order. 

Now we are coming out of the darkness. Things are opening up and events are 

being scheduled. Our spirits are lifting and people are looking for places to go and things to do. This presents 
us with wonderful opportunities to carry out our mission and let people know who we are and why we exist. 

Recommit, Refocus, and Rebuild….

If you have not registered yet for the National Encampment – please do so right away. I look forward to seeing 
you there!! After this lengthy time apart and inactivity, I want us all to take a little time to Recommit, 
Refocus, and Rebuild during this National Encampment. We need to recommit to our organization and to 
each other; to refocus on our purpose and our mission, and to rebuild our friendships and our membership. We 
will lay the groundwork to begin again and climb higher. Together we can soar!!

Back to our Mission….

I had the opportunity to participate to two wonderful events over Memorial Day weekend. One was our annual 
Memorial Day service at Spring Grove Cemetery in Cincinnati, Ohio. It is the 2nd largest cemetery in the 
nation and our service is always held in the Civil War section. We had a great turnout and the weather was 
perfect. I always have a fun role – I talk about the history of “scattering flower pedals” on the graves and then 
we invite the public to do just that. It’s very popular. This year, my 7 year old grandson and Junior Member of 
the Lytle Camp, SUVCW placed a wreath with his grandfather. He insisted on carrying the wreath himself. 

The other event was a headstone dedication for two Civil war soldiers who fought in the 27th USCT. It was so 
great to get back to doing events like this one!! 

I want to thank you all for giving me the opportunity to serve you as your National President. It turned out 
very different than I expected but it has certainly kept me busy. Looking forward to seeing you in August.   
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2021 ASUVCW National Encampment Schedule 

Thursday, August 5, 2021 


4:00pm – 8:00pm – ASUVCW Registration  

4:00pm – 8:00pm – Vendor and Exhibitor Room Open    
4:00pm – 5:00pm – PNP Meeting 
5:00pm – 6:00pm – ASUVCW Council Meeting   
6:00pm – 7:00pm – Auxiliary at Large/MAL Meeting  
7:00pm – 9:00pm – Dept. of New England Encampment


Friday, August 6, 2021 

7:00am – 9:00am – ASUVCW Registration  

8:00am – 9:00am – Joint Memorial Service and Opening 

9:30am – 12:00pm – ASUVCW Business Session   

12:00pm – 1:30pm – ASUVCW Lunch Break  

1:30pm – 5:00pm – ASUVCW Business Session  
5:00pm – 7:00pm – Past National President and Past CinC Dinner  (onsite restaurant) 

7:00pm – 8:30pm – Campfire  

9:00pm – 10:00pm – Courtesy Hour 


Saturday, August 7, 2021  
8:45am – 12:00pm – ASUVCW Business Sessions   

12:00pm – 1:30pm – ASUVCW Lunch Break  

1:30pm – 5:00pm – ASUVCW Business Session / Elections and Installations 

6:00pm – 7:00pm – Cocktail hour (Cash bar)

7:00pm – 10:00pm – Allied Orders Banquet (Le Grand 1-3) 

10:00pm – 1:00am – National President and CinC Joint Reception  


Sunday, August 8, 2021 


7:00am – 8:00am – Non- Denominational 

	 	 	 	 Religious Service  

8:00am – 9:00am – Catholic Religious Service   
9:00am – 10:00am – ASUVCW Old and 

	 	 	 	 New Council Meeting  
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NATIONAL ENCAMPMENT OFFICER APPOINTMENTS

All National Officers and Department Presidents should be prepared to 
wear white attire and white shoes during the meeting sessions of the 
Encampment. To our other Sisters, if possible please bring a white outfit 
to fill a station if needed. If you are interested in serving as an appointed 
officer or on a committee during the Encampment, please notify the 
National President as soon as possible.

The National President will designate Sisters to serve in the following 
appointed positions during the 2021 National Encampment in St. Louis, 
Missouri:

Parliamentarian, Guide, Assistant Guide, Color Guide #1, Color 
Guard #2, Inside Guard, Outside Guard, and Escorts 

NATIONAL ENCAMPMENT COMMITTEE 
APPOINTMENTS


The National President will designate Sisters to serve on to serve on the 
following committees during the 2021 National Encampment in St. Louis, Missouri:  
Credentials & Registration Committee, Committee on Officers Reports, Committee on Committee 
Reports, Recommendations Committee, Resolutions Committee, Elections Committee, Greetings 
Committee, and Response Committee.

Dress Code Reminder

Dear	Auxiliary	Sisters,

I	look	forward	to	renewing	our	friendships	at	the	National	Encampment	in	August.

Please	remember	the	dress	for	the	meetings	is	business	attire.	All	are	encouraged	to	wear

white.	Those	members	holding	a	national	office	or	occupying	a	position	on	the	floor	of	the

meeting	are	required	to	wear	white.	Leggings,	stretch	pants,	jeans,	shorts,	t-shirts,	tank	tops

and	sundresses	are	not	appropriate	for	the	meeting,	but	may	be	worn	during	the	casual

events.	Thank	you	and	see	you	in	St.	Louis! 

In	Fraternity,	Charity	and	Loyalty,	Wanda	Langdon,	ASUVCW	National	President

Reminders

• All	Reports	of	National	Officers	and	Committees	are	due	to	the

National	Secretary	by	July	23,	2021. 

• Pre-Registration	for	the	National	Encampment	ends	on	July	15,	2021.

Registration	cost	increases	to	$20.00	after	July	15th,	including	at-the	door	registration. 

• Some	Departments	have	still	not	submitted	their	annual	reports	and/or	per	capita	dues,	including	Installing	Officer’s	
Report	(Form	D01),	Annual	Per	Capita	Report	(Form	D02),

and	Report	on	Auxiliary	Assets	and	Holdings	(Form	D08).


Please	contact	National	Secretary	Rachelle	Campbell	with	any	questions	about	your	Department’s	filing	status.
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MORE NATIONAL ENCAMPMENT 
INFORMATION 

VOTING DELEGATES

Please reference the Constitution, Rules and Regulations for 
detailed information concerning voting delegates.

Alternates will be seated as voting delegates as spots become 
available.  
The voting membership of the National Encampment shall be 
Sisters in good standing, as follows:   
1. All elective National Officers and the National Chief of Staff; 
Past National Presidents;  
2. Past National Secretaries; Past National Treasurers;  
3. Sitting Department Presidents; Past Department Presidents; 
Department Secretaries or Department Treasurers having been 
conferred Past Department President honors for serving five (5) or 
more consecutive years;  
4. Sitting Auxiliary Presidents; Sitting Auxiliary at Large 
Presidents;  
5. Two (2) Delegates or Alternates from each Department; (1) 
Delegate for each twenty (20) members or major fraction thereof 
from Membership at Large, to be appointed by the National 
Secretary.  Each voting member shall pay a registration fee to attend 
the National Encampment. 

NATIONAL OFFICERS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRS

If you will not be able to attend the National Encampment, please 
send a copy of your report to National Secretary Rachelle Campbell 

before July 30th. If you will be attending the National Encampment, please be prepared to read a summary of your 
report, and have two (2) copies of your full-length report to be submitted to the National Secretary and the Encampment 
Committee on Officer Reports. Please try to keep your oral summary report to approximately five (5) minutes or less. 

DEPARTMENT OFFICER REPORTS

All Department Officers shall please provide a copy of your Department reports to your corresponding National Officer 
so that the National Officers can complete their reports to be presented at National Encampment.

Department Vice Presidents Report to Sister Allison Pollitt at vicepresident@asuvcw.org

Department Chaplain Report to Sister Susan Fallon at chaplain@asuvcw.org

Department Patriotic Instructor Report to Sister Kim Villalva at patrioticinstructor@ausuvcw.org

Department Secretary Report to Sister Rachelle Campbell at secretary@asuvcw.org

Department Treasurers Report to Sister Amy Miller at treasurer@asuvcw.org

Department Charitable Activities Report to Sister Linda Brown at lyndylu50@sbcglobal.net


DEPARTMENT PRESIDENTS

At the National Encampment Department Presidents will be expected to dress in all white. Each Department President 
should prepare a written summary of her Department’s activities since the last National Encampment. If the Department 
President will be at the National Encampment she should be prepared to read a summary of her report and have two (2) 
copies of the full-length report for submission to the National Secretary. Please try to limit oral reports to two (2) 
minutes or less. If she is unable to attend, the Department President should submit her written report to National 
Secretary Rachelle Campbell at or before the National Encampment, for inclusion in the National Proceedings.


Reminder:	Get	all	endorsements	for	National	Officer	Candidates	

and	any	Recommendations	in	by	July	30.

mailto:lyndylu50@sbcglobal.net


Historian’s	Reflections

FRATERNITY, CHARITY, LOYALTY

These three simple words defined the principles of the Grand Army of the 
Republic. These three words served as their motto. Hearing these three words, 
kindled the spirit of greatness and was breathed into the Allied Orders by 
inheritance.

 

FRATERNITY refers to the brotherhood our Civil War ancestors felt toward the 
men with whom they served. It was because of the great dedication of their 
patriotism that we set aside days of remembrance to perpetuate their heroic 
deeds, sacrifices, and the preservation of our nation – especially Memorial 
Day, Lincoln’s Birthday, Lincoln’s Death Day, and Appomattox Day.

 

CHARITY refers to The Grand Army of the Republic adopting their principles 
from President Lincoln’s second inaugural address, “to bind up the Nation’s wounds, and to care for him who 
shall have borne the battle, and for his widow and orphan.” The many works our members do to ensure the 
principles of caring for the needy veteran, widow, and family members are addressed as well as keeping the 
memory of our Civil War veterans true through teaching U.S. Civil War history, marking, decorating, and 
maintaining Civil War headstones, monuments and battle sites.


LOYALTY refers to being loyal to the United States Constitution and its flag.

Those three words offer each of us the opportunity to participate in our Order to conduct the many needed 
services of our nation in the name of our organization. How have you participated in this venture? Have you 
visited a veteran, dropped off personal items at a Veterans Administration hospital, cleaned a cemetery, laid a 
wreath at a veteran’s grave, maintained a Civil War monument, fed a homeless veteran and his or her family, 
mailed in coupons for soldiers to use while serving, created a quilt, blanket, pillow case, or care package to 
send to a serving soldier? Have you come up with other ideas and acted upon them? Have you helped our 
National Patriotic Instructor and Chief of Staff raise money this year? They have an incredible task of earning 
thousands, not hundreds of dollars, to support our organization. Through the years, our Sisters have stepped up 
and have been counted on to aid both the Order and our needy veteran. As a member, what will be your 
legacy? 

In Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty — Danielle Michaels, PNP, National Historian

VOLUME 7, ISSUE 4	 THE AUXILIARY VOICE	 PAGE –  –5

National Headquarters, Auxiliary to Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War – Established 1883 in Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty

"Fraternity is the fuel that allows common people to produce uncommon results." 


Ecclesiastes	4:9-12	New	International	Version	(NIV)	tells	us:	


Two are better than one, because they have a good return for their labor:

If either of them falls down, one can help the other up.

But pity anyone who falls and has no one to help them up.

Also, if two lie down together, they will keep warm. But how can one keep warm alone?

Though one may be overpowered, two can defend themselves. A cord of three strands 
is not quickly broken. 



From the National Patriotic 

Instructor 

  Kim Villalva


How different this season looks compared to one year ago!  Last year at this time, we were facing a very 
uncertain summer, not just for our Auxiliary, but also for our towns and communities, for our families, and for 
our country.  My prayers are with all of those who lost loved ones this past year, as well as those who lost jobs 
and who faced other significant life-changing situations.


Last year, I wrote about how it might be difficult for us to feel patriotic while things were so challenging.  But 
despite what hardships come, that is what we are called to do, and I called on each Sister in our Auxiliary to 
continue to do her part to “inculcate true patriotism and love of country, not only among our membership, 
but to all people of the land…” 


I want to extend a heartfelt thank to each of you and to your auxiliaries and departments for your creative 
virtual expressions of patriotism and your perseverance this last year.  Whether you donated cards to veterans 
or displayed your American flags throughout the month of July, whether you joined in a socially distant parade 
or event to honor and remember our fallen servicemembers and soldiers, or whether you shared a historical 
program or conversation on Zoom, thank you.  


My theme for my work as National Patriotic Instructor has been “Enduring Patriotism.”  And your efforts to 
educate, to inspire and to honor and remember have shown our beautiful country how much we love it.


In times of crisis, patriotism can unite us.  Throughout the last year, the ASUVCW has stood together with 
support and love, all while we continued to uphold our mission.  We, as Auxiliary sisters, know our history and 
we have a deep respect for that history and all the sacrifices that have been made to make our country what it 
is.  


Challenging times, like the Civil War, were just that—challenging.   Our ancestors knew this.  Our Boys in 
Blue knew this. And we know this today as we reflect on the challenges of the last year.  


Patriotism has always endured.  It endured through the storm of the pandemic and it will continue to endure as 
we move forward to a more “normal” time that we are all eager to find again.


As we get into the summer months, I would like to ask for your support with a few endeavors that will 
contribute to “Enduring Patriotism”:


1. Please display your American flags throughout the month of July.  What seems like a small action, has 
the potential to make a significant impact for all who see them flying.
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FC&L Sisterhood Tributes

As you know every year we raise money for the National 
Patriotic Instructor’s activities—of which include donating 
to a non-profit that is selected for that year.  Even though we 
are not able to hold this year’s National Encampment, we are 
still raising funds for the selected non-profit organization.  


One of the fundraisers I am doing is called “FC&L 
Sisterhood Tributes” and it is very easy to do in the virtual 
environment we find ourselves in right now!  Read on for 
how you can participate and help raise money for the 
National Patriotic Instructor’s funds!


FC&L Sisterhood Tributes honor our very own Auxiliary 
sisters.  


Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty.  


We each hear these words when we are initiated into the Auxiliary.  They are in written correspondence 
between sisters.  Did you know that these three little words can also be found on grave markers for veterans? 


Three little words.  Three very big meanings.  
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2. For those of you who will be joining in festivals, parades, and historical events this summer, use this 
time to share your love for the Auxiliary!  Show your patriotism through a new display or maybe find a 
new way to talk about an older display in order to freshen it up.  Enjoy and have fun!


3. Please support our fundraising efforts for the National Patriotic Instructor.  Don’t forget our social 
media presence—please follow our various Facebook pages, including for National Patriotic Instructor.  
There are videos and inspirational historical posts as well as a countdown to National Encampment 
AND a new program being announced for this summer!  Following and sharing our posts also really 
helps to increase our visibility and that is what we want and need! 


4. Lastly, get ready for a NEW workshop at National Encampment in St. Louis!  More details to follow!


Sisters, I have been so honored to be on this patriotic journey with you. And I sincerely thank you for the 
honor of serving as your National Patriotic Instructor this past year.  


In Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty,


Kim Villava, National Patriotic Instructor 
kdanisk@yahoo.com

mailto:kdanisk@yahoo.com
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Submission Deadline for 
Fall Voice issue is: 

September 26, 2021. 

Send to: 

newsletter@asuvcw.org

Fraternity is what we experience when we join the Auxiliary—we share a common interest in the Civil War, 
patriotism and community involvement.  We have cherished friendships throughout the Auxiliary, nation-wide.  
Auxiliary sisters are so generous to reach out and help the needy or suffering in our communities, we are no 
strangers to Charity.  And lastly, Loyalty.  We work together to generously support our country through 
remembering our Civil War veterans, teaching patriotism and giving back to the community in numerous 
ways.  We are loyal to our country, our flag, and to preserving the memory of our Boys in Blue.


FC&L Sisterhood Tributes are a beautiful way to honor special sisters this year by making a donation to our 
Patriotic Instructor’s fundraiser in their honor.  When you make a donation of just $5, the sister you are 
honoring will receive the exact message you have written in a special card acknowledging that a donation has 
been made in her honor.  She will also receive another small memento.  If we were meeting in person at 
Encampment, she would have FC&L Sisterhood Tributes denoted on her nametag.  


Below is an example of the letter the sister you are honoring will receive:


“(Donor Name) made a donation in your honor to the National Patriotic Instructor’s Fund for the Auxiliary to 
Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War.  You inspired (donor name) to give in support of the Auxiliary’s 

mission, vision and values.  (Donor name) honors the beautiful example of fraternity, charity & loyalty that 
you have shown by service to the Auxiliary, to your community and to our country.”


I am so excited to launch this new fundraising tradition!  You don’t have to wait to attend National 
Encampment 2021 to take part.  You can give (or receive!) a tribute now! Paying forward this honor to a 
fellow Auxiliary Sister you love is simple.  


When you give an FC&L Sisterhood Tribute, you’re supporting our National Patriotic Instructor’s Fund by 
providing much needed funds to give to a non-profit organization.  FC&L Sisterhood Tributes begin on June 
15, 2021


To honor an Auxiliary Sister(s), please go to our website for detailed instructions.  You can order FC&L 
Sisterhood Tributes now through August 1, 2021.  


Thank you so much for your support!


In F, C, & L,


Kim Villalva 
National Patriotic Instructor

mailto:newsletter@asuvcw.org
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NATIONAL	CHAPLAIN	FALL	GREETINGS


Please	send	any	request	for	prayers	by	email	to	
me	at	Chaplain@asuvcw.org	or	call	or	text	me	at	
(262)994.4199.		I	will	post	your	request	on	the	
National	prayer	page	and	place	your	request	in	
the	National	website	with	my	greetings	for	The	
Voice.		


Heavenly	Father.	We	ask	you	to	heal	our	Country	in	these	challenging	times	with	the	continuing	pandemic.	


Please	Heavenly	Father	Help	us	to	heal	and	embrace	our	country	with	your	loving	arms.		Please	give	
strength	to	anyone	effected	by	the	COVID-19	Virus.		So	many	have	not	made	it	and	some	have	lasting	
medical	conditions	after	having	the	virus.		Please	Heavenly	Father,	give	strength	to	our	Sisters	dealing	with	
this	Virus.


We	pray.


Matthew	11:28-30	“Come	to	me,	all	you	who	are	weary	and	burdened,	and	I	will	give	you	rest.		Take	my	
yoke	upon	you	and	learn	from	me,	for	I	am	gentle	and	humble	in	heart,	and	you	will	find	rest	for	your	
souls.		For	my	yoke	is	easy	and	my	burden	is	light.”


Matthew	5:4	Blessed	are	those	who	mourn,	for	they	will	be	comforted.


2	Corinthians	1:3-4	Praise	be	to	the	God	and	Father	of	our	Lord	Jesus	Christ,	the	Father	of	compassion	and	
the	God	of	all	comfort,	who	comforts	us	in	all	our	troubles,	so	that	we	can	comfort	those	in	trouble	with	
the	comfort	we	ourselves	receive	from	God.


Please	keep	Department	of	Michigan	President,	June	Lloyd	in	your	prayers	for	her	health	issues.	She	has	
been	consulting	her	doctors	on	these	issues.


Please	keep	the	family	and	friends	of	PNP	Michelle	Langley	from	the	Department	of	New	York	in	our	
prayers.		PNP	Michelle	has	departed	this	earth.	


Jan	Harding,	PNP	Dept	of	Chesapeake,	is	in	the	hospital	with	health	issues	and	could	use	prayers.


Lois	Nelson,	Garfield	Aux	#1,	Dept	of	Chesapeake,	lost	her	son,	Randy	Nelson,	on	May	21,	2021


Denise	Thompson,	Antietam	Auxiliary,	Dept	of	Chesapeake,	lost	her	mother	on	June	1,	2021


Sisters,	if	you	know	of	anyone	else	that	needs	special	prayers,	please	let	me	know.		It	has	been	an	honor	to	
be	the	National	Chaplain	in	these	trying	times	with	the	pandemic	and	the	country	at	civil	unrest.		Thank	
you.


Please	pray	for	all	armed	forces	and	first	responders.		Please	pray	for	all	sisters	that	work	in	the	medical	
field.


Amen


Susan	Fallon,	National	Chaplain	ASUVCW

mailto:Chaplain@asuvcw.org


VOLUME 7, ISSUE 4	 THE AUXILIARY VOICE	 PAGE –  –10

National Headquarters, Auxiliary to Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War – Established 1883 in Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty

KudosK

o

r

n

e

r

Ginger Trokey is a member of the 
Picacho Peak Auxiliary #1, Arizona.

Verna Maleski is the Chair of the National Committee on Fraternal Relations.



Since events and fund raising opportunities were cancelled by the COVID-19 
pandemic, their find raising was drastically curtailed. Please consider a 
donation to help these two Officers. 


NATIONAL CHIEF OF STAFF

Department and Auxiliary Aides have been tasked with raising $15.00 (or more) to go 
towards the National Chief of Staff fund, which helps defray operating costs for the 
Auxiliary. 

Please send contributions, made payable to “National Organization, ASUVCW”, to 
Rebekah Thomas, 

6047 Lilli Way, Bradenton, Florida 34207


NATIONAL PATRIOTIC INSTRUCTOR

Please help contribute to the good work that the National Patriotic Instructor does and donate to the National 
Organization. A portion of your contribution will go toward a donation given to a patriotic organization within the 
National Encampment’s Host Department. (See Sisterhood Tributes on page 8) Please forward any contributions, made 
payable to “National Organization, ASUVCW”, to  Kim Villalva, 5250 Marshall Rd., Dayton, OH 45429
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Memorial Day

Our Monied Officers need your help!!!
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A Word of Explanation regarding the SUVCW Eagle Scout certificates:

The rank of Eagle Scout may be earned by a Scout who has been a Life Scout for at least six 

months, has earned a minimum of 21 merit badges, has demonstrated Scout Spirit, and has 
demonstrated leadership within their troop, crew or ship. Additionally they must plan, develop, and 
lead a service project—the Eagle Project—that demonstrates both leadership and a commitment to 
duty. After all requirements are met, they must complete an Eagle Scout board of review.


On October 11, 2017, the Boy Scouts of America announced that in 2019, a program for older 
girls would begin to be available, enabling girls to earn the rank of Eagle Scout. Over 2.5 million 
Eagle Scout awards have been presented in total since 1912. In 2020, the first female Eagle Scouts 
were added to the Boy Scouts of America.


One of the many goals and purposes of the Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War is to reward 
young men (and now also women) who achieve the status of Eagle Scout with a special 
congratulatory letter and color Certificate of Commendation, suitable for framing. When possible, 
every effort is made by Camp and Department members to present the certificate to the Scout at his 
Court of Honor, usually wearing the uniform of our Order or a replica Civil War uniform. 


Recently, Sister President Wanda Langdon received the following letter from Benjamin Harrison 
Camp #356:


Greetings Camp President Langdon

Sister Amy Bowyer assists me on every Eagle Scout presentation for Benjamin Harrison Camp 

#356. We recently present three SUVCW Eagle Scout certificates. Because of COVID-19, these are 
the first for 2021 we have awarded in person. I understand the SUVCW at the national level has 
rewording their certificates to be more inclusive of ladies. Attached are the pictures and application 
information detailing the service hours, 
projects, etc. for Casey Davidson, Nathan 
Hummel (Troop 233 Greenfield, IN), and 
Sienna Huther.


Casey and Sienna are members of 
the national inaugural class of 2021 Lady 
Eagles. They are the first Lady Eagle 
Scouts we presented in person for the 
Dept. of Indiana. Sister Amy has assisted 
me for several years during the Court of 
Honors we attended. Sister Amy is the 
Committee Chair for Troop 262G 
sponsored by the First UMC of 
Pendleton, IN. We are both active with 
the Boys and Girls troops in Pendleton 
and surrounding areas.


Respectfully, F, C, & L 

Sister Amy Bowyer

Benjamin Harrison Camp #356 
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MEMBERSHIP 
Membership in Auxiliary to Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War can be obtained through 
eligibility in several ways:


1. Women who are lineal or collateral descendants of soldiers, sailors, or marines regularly 
mustered and honorably discharged from the Army, Navy, or Marine Corps of the United States 
of America during the War of the Rebellion 1861-1865. Daughter, granddaughter, great-
granddaughter, niece, grandniece, etc., & legally adopted daughters qualify.


2. Mothers, wives, widows, daughters, & legally adopted daughter of Auxiliary to Sons of Union 
Veterans of the Civil War in good standing. (Not Associates)


3. Associate Memberships: Available to women who do not qualify through heredity, #1 & #2 above, 
who demonstrate a genuine interest in the Civil War and can subscribe to the purpose and 
objects of the Auxiliary. An Associate may vote and hold any office except that of National Vice 
President and National President. Associates may not exceed one-third of the total membership 
of the Auxiliary at the time of election.


4. Junior Membership: For young ladies of not less than six (6) years of age.

National Headquarters, Auxiliary to Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War – Established 1883 in Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty

Auxiliary to Sons of 
Union Veterans of the 

Civil War 

We’re on the Web!

www.asuvcw.org


Also check us

out on Facebook!


www.facebook.com/ASUVCWNational

For a membership application, please visit:

www.asuvcw.org/membership-information

http://www.asuvcw.org
http://www.asuvcw.org/membership-information

